

AVENUES AND PEARSON PARK RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION

Minutes of Meeting held at 16 Pearson Park
On 9th February 2017

Present: S. Wilson S Walker A. Crummay C Nicholson J Sykes J Barnard
L. Longworth E West E Robson

Also:

Apologies:

PART B ORDINARY MEETING

1. Minutes of Last Meeting

The minutes of last meeting were accepted as a true and accurate record.

2. Matters Arising

2.1. honey tree fungus – no reply as yet chair to write to Tim Beckley

2.2. Local plan – Chair had scanned the document and suggested changes submitted.

2.3. Leaf collecting - this had once again been piecemeal, Sally to seek assurance that it will be completed before the grass verges are ruined for the season.

3. Planning matters

3.1. Applications

3.1.1. 92 Park Avenue - dormers to front and rear following loft conversion- objection to front dormer as no others are present on the row.

3.1.2. Tree works with no objections include – 224 Victoria Avenue, 154 Victoria Avenue, and 108 Westbourne Avenue

4. Treasurer's report

4.1. No report this month

5. Chairman's report

5.1. Richard Green had confirmed that he is trying to put on performance in the Park conservatory – no date set as yet

5.2. Westbourne House – Graham Varley had intimated that the new use did not require planning permission

5.3. Lightstream – it was notes that the new broadband boxes are being placed correctly, so thanks to K Com

6. Any Other Business

6.1. White road markings – resident in Westbourne Avenue had asked if he could install white markings and bollards on the highway opposite the cross over.

We understand this is not allowed without permission. Our policy is that there is no problem with bollards but permission must be obtained from Hull City Council and be of the matching style (ie metal Manchester type). Cllr Dorton had stated in the past that to save money no more road markings for this situation would be carried out.

- 6.2. Neighbourhood plan – a question as to what is happening with this. Chair to ask Charles Heywood.
- 6.3. Ex-employees of Humbercare had contacted the Facebook page editor and asked if it was possible to attend a meeting in the future? Discuss at further meeting
- 6.4. WI – had emailed to see if a link could be formed with Appra – not sure if this is the type of link we can help with but will open for discussion.
- 6.5. It was noted that Vicky Bassett was leaving Artlink

7. Next Meeting

The next meeting was set for **7.30pm** at 66 WESTBOURNE AVENUE ON WEDNESDAY 8TH MARCH

After thanking Jean for her hospitality, the meeting closed at 9.30pm